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September 17, 2010
Mr. Tim Wilson, MBA
Vice President, Customer Service & Conservation
Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc.
34 Cumberland Street North, 8th Floor
Thunder Bay ON  P7A 4L4
Re:
2008 OPA Conservation Program Results – estimated allocation to Thunder Bay Hydro Electricity Distribution Inc. service territory

Dear Tim,
This letter is to confirm the purpose and status of the 2006-2008 Conservation Results Report Updates which were sent to LDCs on November 10th 2009 by the OPA.  

The reports provide an estimated allocation of OPA-funded conservation program results for each LDC’s service territory, from 2006, 2007 and 2008 programs. The reports are an update to the reports circulated in July 2009 which included final results for 2006 and 2007 programs and preliminary results for 2008 programs.  The reports circulated last week included two updates: 

· preliminary results for 2008 programs have been updated based on final results of OPA’s 2008 conservation programs now that the evaluation process is complete.

· statistics from the recently published 2008 OEB Yearbook of Electricity Distributors have been used for allocation of 2008 provincial results.   

No changes have been made to the 2006 or 2007 provincial program results or the estimated allocation of 2006 and 2007 results to individual LDC service territories.  All results presented in the November 10th Report Update are considered final. 

The results provided in the report are in accordance with current OPA practices and policies for reporting progress against the provincial conservation goals. Demand Response initiatives, for example, are reported based on the total DR resources that were available (based on contracted nameplate capacity) rather than the actual demand reduction which occurred at the one-hour system peak in 2008. Additionally, customer based generation resources shown for the Renewable Energy Standard Offer Program are based on total contracts signed in each year, rather than in-service date. 

The OPA has used four distinct methodologies to estimate the allocation of provincial savings to individual LDC service territories, depending on the conservation program type. The specific allocation methodology that was used for each conservation initiative in 2006 through 2008 is summarized in the excel workbook provided in the Report Update.

The OPA welcomes inquiries regarding the estimation of province-wide results and/or allocation of these program results to individual LDC territories, however it is unable to provide any technical or regulatory advice to LDCs regarding specific treatment of these OPA funded program savings for the purposes of Lost Revenue Adjustment Mechanism or other filings by LDCs to the Ontario Energy Board (OEB). Such inquiries should be directed to the OEB. 

These are the final results for 2008 programs. We do not anticipate any further adjustment to the 2008 conservation program results. 

Yours truly,
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R. Paul Shervill

Vice President

Conservation
